

SEGMENTED MOB MEETING NOTES
MELVILLE CLUBROOMS
Thursday 18 May, 2023

Present – Syd Harvey, Noel Moyes, Aiton Sheppard, Ian Hamilton, Stan Nolan, Mike Phillips, Roger Smith and Silvio Moriconi.

Apologies –Ray York, Tania Emmerson, Jon Braine, John Townsend, Trevor Flynn and Joe Clark.

WELCOME

Syd welcomed everyone back (after the break following our 12 February meeting) to our second meeting since Melville’s workshop extensions were completed. The premises are magnificent as the photos below and the following pages show.

No notes were taken at the first meeting back on Sunday 7 May. However, a vote was taken on the matter of joining the Embellishers in discussions with COM about the financial arrangements for the special interest groups. This was raised by Jim Cameron in his email of 29March. Members present voted NOT to join in those discussions.







DON'S BOWL DESIGNS

Only Aiton and Noel brought in the bowls they had made to the design submitted by Don for a group project. Others are encouraged to do so for the next meeting. It was also agreed that Don be requested to submit the plans for the 3D trivet that Syd made up. This we hope to do as a group at our Sunday 28 May meeting.

WEBSITE

<https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1ZXKXiCAKthAjxLWn1NCrY9UHL1xim9Cz>

Ian Ludford also has our page set up on the WAWA web page the link to which is <https://www.woodturnerswa.org.au/segmenters/>

SUGGESTED PROJECTS

1. More hands on demonstrations. Noel and Syd to demo stave jigs and stave cutting. Aiton to explain how he uses graph paper to draw up designs and make the calculations using John Di Stefano's program.
2. Learning to make feature rings. (Basic through to advanced.)

3. Training video suggestions on website or YouTube.
4. Jig designs and specifications to use when preparing, cutting, assembling or turning your project.
5. A team project from start to finish at meetings with all members being involved. This will then be sold for Seggie fund raising. Tania's artistic challenge may result in a suitable item for this.
6. Don's 3D Trivet/Teapot stand.

AROUND THE TABLE

There was no Around the Table discussion. The meeting was adjourned and we went into the shed to organise the equipment we will use in there and our storage areas.

Photos of the items brought into the meeting are on the following pages. They are also numbered as follows:

- 1 & 2 – Noel's two bowls made to Don's design.
- 3 & 4 – Aiton's bowl to Don's design made out of Jarrah from the old Bassendean Church of Christ.
- 5 & 6 – Silvio's laminated bowl.
- 7 & 8 – Stan's bowl that warped into an oval shape.
- 9 – Mike's spalted Beech bowl.
- 10 – Ian's rifle stock.
- 11 – Syd's trivet/teapot stand made to Don's design.

2023 MEETING DATES

MAY – **Sunday 28** (Hands on to make Don's 3D Trivet).

JUNE – Thursday 8, Sunday 18 (Collie WEW), and Thursday 29.

JULY – Sunday 9 and Thursday 20, and Sunday 30.



1&2





3&4





5&6





7&8





9&10





11